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Townsend, Erle

From: deke sawyer <dekesawyer@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2024 9:02 AM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

However true the motives behind this proposal, I believe it to be putting the cart before the 

horse. Mainers receive the least reliable power supply in the country 4 yrs. in a row. According 

to CMP records poles and infrastructure are old and deteriorating. The grid is not able to 

support the delivery of power needed to support millions of EV's. Passing this measure 

without first hardening our grid will result in failure and threaten the livelihoods of millions of 

people. Further more time is needed for technology to develop to handle harsh winter 

conditions in Maine.  If current EV technology were utilized in the Blizzard of 1978 hundreds of 

thousands would have died on New England highways. We cannot afford to make decisions 

ahead of technological advances to assure safety of Maine citizens. Please remember there 

are children in our vehicles that have not decided on such a reckless course of action. 

 

 
Rev. Darien (Deke) Sawyer 

Jackman, Maine 


